PROVINCIAL GRAND LODGE OF EAST LANCASHIRE TOAST LIST – INSTALLATION MEETING As From 24 April 2024

This Toast List is provided for guidance and is not intended to be prescriptive. It identifies the Toasts that should be given at an Installation Meeting and an additional Toast that might be considered for inclusion according to a Lodge's own customs and traditions.

Whilst Honours that might be afforded are identified, the giving of Honours is optional and at the discretion of individual Lodges. It should be noted that Honours are not given at Provincial Grand Lodge or at any Meeting which is under the direction of the Province.

1. The King, Duke of Lancaster

Proposed by the Worshipful Master
The National Anthem to be sung in unison

2. The Most Worshipful The Grand Master

His Royal Highness, The Duke of Kent, KG, GCMG, GCVO, ADC

Proposed by the Worshipful Master Honours are 3 x 11

3. The Most Worshipful Pro Grand Master

Jonathan Spence

The Right Worshipful Deputy Grand Master

Sir Michael Snyder

The Right Worshipful Assistant Grand Masters

David John Medlock, Arthur Steven Varley and the rest of the Grand Officers, Present and Past

Proposed by the Worshipful Master Honours are 3 x 11

4. The Right Worshipful Provincial Grand Master

Robert Ian Frankl

Proposed by the Senior Warden Honours are 3 x 7

5. The Deputy Provincial Grand Master

VWBro John Anthony Griffin, PGSwdB

The Assistant Provincial Grand Masters

WBro the Rev'd Canon Richard Whishaw Hawkins, PSGD

WBro Peter Hegarty, PSGD

WBro David McGurty, JP, PSGD

WBro Dr Simon Kenneth Archer, PDepGDC

WBro John Curry, PAGDC

WBro Paul O'Carroll, PAGDC

and the rest of the Provincial Grand Officers, Present and Past

Proposed by the Junior Warden Honours are 3 x 5

6. The Worshipful Master

Proposed by the Immediate Past Master Honours are 3 x 3

7. **The Masonic Charities** [if appropriate]

8. **The Visiting Brethren** Honours are 3 x 3

9. The Tyler's Toast

Notes:

- 1. When a Toast is given, the decorations and contractions of Grand Rank, following the name, should be omitted.
- 2. Lodges should try to ensure that the Toasts and Responses are not too lengthy and do not prolong proceedings excessively.